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Our ref: HE551507-MMSJV-LSI-000-CO-UU-0002
Hannah Sanderson
Senior Project Manager
2/07K Temple Quay House
2 The Square
Temple Quay
Bristol BS1 6HA

Enquiries: 0300 123 5000

Tuesday 12 March 2019

Dear Ms. Coffey,

Infrastructure Planning (Examination Procedure) Rules 2010 – Request by the Examining
Authority for further information under Rule 17

Application Ref TR010036 - A303 Sparkford to Ilchester dualling scheme

I refer to the Examining Authority’s letter dated 11 March 2019, requesting further information in
relation to our application to make a material change to our application for a Development Consent
Order.

For the avoidance of doubt, the Applicant requests that as part of this material change request, Work
Number 59 is removed from the Application, which was for the proposed construction of an
accommodation track for Blackwell Farm between points DR and DS.

The Applicant requests that Work Number 104 is included within the Application, which is the
proposed widening of the carriageway of the public highway at the junction between Traits Lane and
Blackwell Road.

Yours sincerely,

Hannah Sanderson
Senior Project Manager
Email: A303SparkfordtoIlchesterdualling@highwaysengland.co.uk
Tel: 0300 123 5000




